
































Management Report

Members of management joined the Board meeting.

Financial Update

EVP and Chief Financial Officer McFarland provided an update on the financial
results. The net loss for the third quarter was $5.1 billion, compared to a net loss in the
second quarter of $2.9 billion. The difference was mainly attributable to increases in fair
value losses on derivatives, the impact of this difference was offset in pant by reduced
credit expenses quarter-over-gquarter from lower interest rates. Additionally, there was
less degradation in the third quarter to home prices.

As shown on slide six of the Financial Update materials, the year-end results for

2011 are forecast to be favorable to Plan, with net revenues $2.3 billion higher than
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significant drivers be provided. CFO McFariand indicated that she would provide that
additional clarification beginning in the January Board materials, and that she looked

forward to continuous improvement of the reporting based on Board member feedback.

Preliminary 2012 Budget

CFO Mclardand directed the Board to the preliminary 2012 administrative
budget. The 2012 budget will likely reflect either a modest decrease or be flat to the
2011 administrative budget. In developing the proposed 2012 budget, several key
considerations were balanced: 1) investing for the future; 2) attending to control and
risk needs; and 3) sensitivity to efficiency and competitive pressures. The budget
framework contemplates a strategic approach to reduce year-over-year spending. The
Board discussed the importance of capacity, prioritization, and focus in successful

investment spend.
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